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Yuzuru Morita, born in (Kawana Hiro Ph?) Hawaii on May 8, 1917. 
 
1:00 States name and birthplace, date of birth. 
 
2:00 Tells family background:  father was a Japanese National, 
mother was a Japanese-American. Mother gave up her citizenship when 
she married his father. 
 
3:00 Interviewer asks about Pearl Harbor. Yuzuru was twenty four 
and in the military when it occurred. 
 
4:00  Yuzuru talks  about his  experience working in the  sugar 
plantations of Hawaii. He worked in the sugar factories in order to 
supplement his family's income. 
 
5:00 He worked 10 hrs. a day. He received $ 0.75 in wages for a 
day's work. After working there for three months his wages were 
raised to $ 1.00 a day. 
 
6:00 Yuzuru elaborates about his family: His father was a stone- 
cutter and both of his brothers worked on the sugar plantation with 
him. Interviewer asks Yuzuru if he liked working on the plantation. 
 
He says "yes". He had a close experience with the other ethnic 
groups working there. There were Japanese, Filipinos, Portuguese, 
Koreans and Chinese men working together. He learned he had to get 
along with people who came from a different ethnic background than 
his. 
 
7:00 All of his co-workers were very nice. He did not feel any 
different, although he was of Japanese descent. It was his father's 
philosophy that one should be able to get along with others. 
 
8:00 Yuzuru's mother would bake Portuguese bread. After work both 
he 
and his friends (of different ethnic backgrounds) would sit 
together and eat. He learned that food was a very powerful unifying 
device. 
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9:00 In 1941 Yuzuru was drafted to serve at Pearl Harbor. 
 
10:00 He was offered a deferral by his boss, but Yuzuru denied it. 
He accepted his draft because he felt an allegiance to a country 
which had been good to him. He was assigned to the 395 Battalion at 
Diamond Head  (which was part of Fort Armstrong). Here, he handled 
all the outgoing military goods for the army. 
 
11:00 There were all different ethnic groups in this battalion. At 
the time of the attack at Pearl Harbor he was at home. He was 
fortunate. 
 
12:00 While he was at home, he heard shooting. It was 7:00 A.M.  
His family was eating their breakfast when they heard the noise. 
Both he and his brother were concerned because it did not sound 
like the usual maneuvers. When they looked out the window they saw 
smoke and airplanes circling Pearl Harbor. 
 
13:00 Yuzuru knew something was wrong. There was too much noise. 
After turning on the radio, he heard that Pearl Harbor was under 
attack. There were directions that all G.I's should report back to 
camp. He tried to contact his friend, but the man had already 
returned. 
 
14:00 He tried to get to the camp by cab, but the taxis had already 
stopped working. He decided to try taking the bus. As he waited, he 
remembers looking up to the sky and seeing the Rising Sun emblem on 
the attacking airplanes. He realized that it was the Japanese who 
were responsible for the attack. 
 
15:00 He felt broken-hearted. His friend had foretold the attack. 
His friend had a brother in the Japanese Military and had suspected 
that there would be a bombing. 
 
16:00 Bus never came, but his Boss offered to take him part of the 
way. 
 
17:00 Midway, he ran into a group of Filipinos, who gave him a ride 
to the camp. They were very nice and friendly. 
 
18:00 Yuzuru finds himself at the camp. 
 
19:00 After arriving, everyone was waiting for him. They were not 
angry at him. He did not experience any racial hostility at that 
time. 
 
20:00 Yuzuru stayed in the army throughout the war. He was not 
forced to leave. He and the other men heard rumors about America 
forcing the Japanese Nationals (who resided in the States) into 
concentration camps. 
 
21:00 He and the others kept alert and prepared themselves to 
leave. 
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22:00 In the summer of 1942, they saw the 100 Battalion prepare to 
go to the mainland. They found out, later on, that it was sent to 
Wisconsin for training--not to the concentration camps. 
 
23:00 Yuzuru stayed on in the military. He became a sergeant and 
was in charge of a group of men. 
 
24:00 Both of his brothers also entered the military when the 442 
Battalion was formed. Both Yuzuru and his brothers volunteered to 
be cadres. They were expected to escort the American soldiers to 
Camp Shelby. 
 
25:00 Interviewer asks if Yuzuru encountered any racial problems at 
Camp Shelby. Yuzuru says:  "No problems, but people continually 
doubted our allegiance". 
 
26:00 He was, however, segregated from the rest of the community.No 
reason was given to him. 
 
27:00 Yuzuru describes Camp Shelby. People in the surrounding areas 
were nice, no one called him a "Jap" or any other racial slurs. 
Eventually a colored troop was brought into Scofield (ph?). 
 
28:00 Nobody said anything about the black men either. They were 
sent in to take our place when we transferred to the main fighting 
lines. 
 
29:00 Camera disruption. No filming occurs. 
 
30:00 Yuzuru continues to describe his daily duties in the camp. He 
and the other men built stone walls and fences, repaired railroad 
lines and established air fields. 
 
31:00 He was at Camp Shelby for approximately 5 months in which he 
completed the Basic Training Program. 
 
32:00 The rest of his unit went to Louisiana. The infantry stayed 
behind. He became part of the 527 artillery. 
 
33:00 His brother Toshii also fought. Their parents felt that they 
should do their share for the country. All three of his brothers 
fought for America in the war. All three of them returned and only 
one was wounded in battle. Yuzuru's parents believed that because 
their sons were born in the U.S., they should fight. 
 
34:00 Yuzuru saw his brothers several times while he was in Europe. 
He went from Germany to Italy in order to see them. Unfortunately 
when he arrived there, Toshii had already left. His other brother 
remained, however. 
 
35:00 He and his unit eventually crossed over to Germany. They took 
many routes and eventually passed the infantry. 
 
36:00 At this time, America was winning the war. The Germans had 
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nothing to fight with: old men, no equipment. Yuzuru and his unit 
passed through Munich and Oxborough but everyone there was 
exhausted from the war and unable to work. 
 
37:00 The machinery just remained idle in the warehouses. 
 
The soldiers had a bit of a routine.. "When we came across German 
soldiers they didn't fight, just surrendered". 
 
38:00 Yuzuru saw civilians working or resting in fields. They were 
quiet and happy that the fighting and gunfire had ceased. It took 
the soldiers 2-3 weeks to arrive in Munich. 
 
39:00 On May 08, 1940 he saw his first Prisoners Of War. He 
remembers the exact date for it was both his and President Truman's 
birthday. 
 
40:00 When he first saw the Jewish prisoners, he was outside the 
Dachau walls. 
 
41:00 He recalls the dead bodies, piled like pieces of cord wood 
..lying on flat cars...those men, women, children... He could only 
see from the outside--looking in. 
 
42:00 The following day he saw the live prisoners. They were all 
running around.  Yuzuru and his unit knew that they were the 
survivors of the camp for they were all running around in prisoner 
garbs. 
 
43:00 He had not heard, previously, about the camp. He and his unit 
came across it by accident. Interviewer asks Yuzuru how he felt 
when he saw the victims of the Holocaust. He felt that "something 
cruel and queer had happened [there]". He was totally surprised. 
 
44:00 He was with his squad at the time. When he saw Dachau the 
German soldiers had already left the site. There were no other 
American soldiers there either. 
 
45:00 He and his men were not permitted to enter the compound. They 
camped out. 
 
46:00 When he awakened the next morning he recalled that there was 
snow on his tent, even in May. They were told that the war had 
ended. 
 
47:00 He remembers seeing the people of the camp dispersing in all 
directions. 
 
48:00 He does not know what happened to the camp afterwards. He did 
not even know that the camp he saw was Dachau until last summer. He 
said people just did not talk about the subject. 
 
49:00 After the war Yuzuru went to Bavaria, where he was told that 
he and his men would become occupational troops. I received notice 
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that they would remain there for quite a while. 
 
50:00 Eventually some military men recognized his sergeant stripes 
and told Yuzuru he should have already returned to the U.S. 
 
51:00 One officer promised Yuzuru that he would be returned 
shortly. The man said that he would send word to the U.S. 
 
52:00 Two weeks later he returned. He met his brothers during his 
return. 
 
53:00 He and his brothers went to California first then to L.A. and 
eventually they returned to Hawaii. 
 
54:00 He recalls one incident in particular upon his return to the 
States. He and his friends were waiting to get into a restaurant/ 
show. They did not have any reservations. But the owner (caucasian) 
asked them what battalion they were in. It ended up that they had 
aided his son's troop.  He told them that he appreciated men like 
Yuzuru. 
 
55:00 Yuzuru experienced no racial slurs when he arrived home. He 
met many nice people who appreciated his efforts in the armed 
forces. 
 
56:00 Yuzuru states that his family is very lucky to be living in 
America. He appreciates the opportunities found in America. He 
thinks that there are many good people out there. 
 
57:00 He agrees with Mr. Strauss, that people must have there 
rights and they must be thankful.  He thinks that if we work 
together we can build a trouble free world, one that resembles a 
garden: many species living together in harmony. 
.END. 
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